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Los Angeles County Director of the Department of Health Services, Dr. Thomas Garthwaite, recently responded to an inquiry from Southland regarding wild mushroom sales in certified farmers’ markets. He says, “[wild] mushrooms cannot be considered certified agricultural products, and may not be offered for sale in the ‘certified’ section of a CFM.  Individuals wishing to offer such mushrooms for sale at a CFM may only have that opportunity in the market’s ‘community event’ section, and only with the assurance that such mushrooms are derived from an ‘approved source’.” (
Southland and the Santa Monica Farmers’ Market have completed 11 farm audits since last November.  In nine cases, we were able to verify that the products for sale on the grower’s table at the market that week could be observed in the field at production sites listed on the growers’ certificate.  In one case, further investigation has been necessary to confirm that one item found on a grower’s table in the Santa Monica Sunday market is of his/her own production.  Until this can be verified, the grower will not be allowed to bring this item to the market again.  Another grower simply left the market before we could conduct our audit and has not been heard from since.  This grower will not be allowed to participate in a Santa Monica market until an audit is completed. (
Southland has been retained to conduct a market feasibility study for the Pacoima area.  There was an active market in Pacoima in the early 1980’s, but the market was disbanded when the church that hosted it changed pastors. (
Reminder: Los Angeles County will hold a Certified Farmers’ Market Manager Training Program from 10:00 AM to 2:30 PM on Wednesday, August 24th at the City of Torrance Parks and Recreation Department’s at 3031 Torrance Boulevard in Torrance.  You must make a reservation in advance to attend.  

Please call: 562-940-7803. (
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